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Cyhoeddir ymatebion yn yr iaith y’u darparwyd, gyda chyfieithiad Saesneg o ymatebion yn y 
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Gwybodaeth ychwanegol at OAQ(4)0077(ESD) a gyhoeddwyd gan John Griffiths, 

Gweinidog yr Amgylchedd a Datblygu Cynaliadwy, ar 7 Chwefror 2012 

Information further to OAQ(4)0077(ESD) issued by John Griffiths, the Minister for 

Environment and Sustainable Development, on 7 February 2012 

 

At/To Mick Antoniw: 

 

During Plenary on 25 January 2012 you asked a question in relation to Welsh Government 

flood alleviation investment in South Wales Central, and requested a statement on the Tylcha 

Ganol flood scheme in Tonyrefail and the Glyntaf Farm scheme at Rhydfelin. 

 

I am pleased to let you know that the Tylcha Ganol/Tylcha Fach, flood alleviation scheme 

was completed in November 2009 at a cost of £529,173, which was funded by an 85% grant 

rate from the Welsh Government, amounting to £449,797.Officials are awaiting the final 

audited accounts for the Rhondda Cynon Taf Council. 

 

Work on the Rhydfelin Glyn Taff Farm Estate flood alleviation scheme started on 16 January 

2012 at a total cost of £2,986,000. The scheme is supported by £1,229,309 from the European 

Regional Development Fund with the balance of £1,757,351 being supported with an 85% 

grant from the Welsh Government, amounting to £1,493,749. It is estimated that the scheme 

will be completed by the end of the year. 

 

A copy of this letter will be placed in the library of the National Assembly for Wales. 

 

 

Gwybodaeth ychwanegol at OAQ(4)0074(HRH) a gyhoeddwyd gan Huw Lewis, y 

Gweinidog Tai, Adfywio a Threftadaeth, ar 7 Chwefror 2012 

Information further to OAQ(4)0074(HRH) issued by Huw Lewis, the Minister for 

Housing, Regeneration and Heritage, on 7 February 2012 

 

At/To Suzy Davies: 

 

I refer to the question that you posed to me during Plenary on 25 January regarding specific 

advertising campaigns for Welsh Heritage primarily linked to attracting Olympic visitors to 

Wales. 

 

Visit Wales falls within the portfolio of the Minister for Business, Enterprise, Technology and 

Science for whom I work closely with on such matters. The Heritage offer in Wales is integral 

to Visit Wales campaigns and it forms a key part of the wider Wales message to potential 

visitors. In terms of planning for 2012 campaigns, the opportunities presented by the 

Olympics have been a key consideration. I understand that Visit Wales is scheduling its UK 

TV campaign to tie in with the wider UK campaign created by Visit England. This campaign 

is designed to encourage UK residents to holiday within the UK during the Olympic year. The 

2012 “Wales View” which is Visit Wales’ main print fulfilment piece features content from 

Welsh Olympians and we are actively considering how Welsh Olympians can be used more 

extensively to promote Wales heritage and tourism messages. 



I can also advise that Cadw is playing a significant role in the Cultural Olympiad. Eight iconic 

Castles and World Heritage sites across Wales will utilise a wide range of art and artists, 

building upon local partnerships, to present a series of world class events to celebrate the 

London Games 2012. Cadw is working closely with Visit Wales to ensure that the detail of 

these events is fully captured in its marketing campaigns. 

 

I hope that I have addressed your query in full. 

 


